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Reminders

Target Sector Support Submission Deadline
Municipal Revenue Sharing is an integral part of strengthening municipalities
across rural Saskatchewan. Funding such as the Targeted Sector Support
Initiative helps to support inter-municipal cooperation resulting in more effective
community governance.

The Steering Committee is now accepting applications for funding through the
Targeted Sector Support Initiative. Please note that the deadline for submissions
is Tuesday, February 1, 2022 at 5 p.m.

Learn More

Saskatchewan Environmental Code Transfer
Station Chapter Consultation
The Solid Waste Management Strategy (the “Strategy”) was launched publicly on
January 23, 2020, as a starting point to provide a practical and sustainable solid
waste management system in Saskatchewan.

The Strategy outlines goals and commitments that will move the province
towards a practical, sustainable, integrated solid waste management system that
protects the environment and promotes economic development and innovation
opportunities.

The commitment that this public engagement focuses upon is for the Ministry of
Environment to develop a new Saskatchewan Environmental Code (the “code”)
chapter for transfer stations for implementation in 2022-23.

A new code chapter for transfer stations aims to provide legal requirements and
concise guidance to reduce administrative burden associated with permitting and
reporting of these waste disposal grounds/facilities.

The Ministry of Environment is currently seeking feedback on a proposed new
transfer station chapter for inclusion in the Saskatchewan Environmental Code.

For more information regarding Please submit your response to

https://sarm.ca/resources/funding-and-resources


the draft of code being
considered, the discussion paper,
survey and more, please visit:

Learn More

the survey or written comments
no later than February 5, 2022 to
the Ministry of Environment via:

Online survey:

Take Survey

Your participation is voluntary and responses are confidential. You can leave the
survey at any time. This survey should take around 30 minutes to complete.

The Government of Saskatchewan will not be responding to individuals or
organizations that participate. However, the ministry will review the responses
and report back on what we heard. This report will be emailed to stakeholders
and posted on the Government of Saskatchewan website in early 2022.

Written submissions or questions can be sent:
 
Ministry of Environment Environmental Assessment and Stewardship Branch
Attn: Transfer Station Chapter Public Consultation
4th Floor, 3211 Albert Street
REGINA SK
S4S 5W6

Email: waste.management@gov.sk.ca, using the subject heading Transfer
Station Chapter

RM Input on Oil and Gas Tax Arrears and Write-
offs
Increasingly oil & gas companies are defaulting on their tax payment obligations
for municipal and education purposes, thus forcing both governing bodies to
lower the level of service to their ratepayers.

At SARM’s midterm convention there were three resolutions passed asking
SARM to lobby the Provincial government for tax tools to help municipalities
collect on these tax arrears and write-offs.

As part of our lobbying effort, SARM would like to present some hard figures to
back up our claims when speaking to government officials around the depth of
this issue. In order to do this, we are asking for RM’s to provide some figures
from their experience with oil and gas arrears.

On January 24th, a survey (linked below) was distributed to all RM’s asking for
data on tax arrears and write-offs from oil and gas accounts. A guide to assist in
the gathering of the information required to help build our case is linked below.
(These instructions are for those who use MuniSoft software only)

The requested information will be for oil and gas tax arrears totals and oil and gas
tax write-off totals for the below year-ranges:

https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/public-consultations/saskatchewan-environmental-code-transfer-station-chapter
https://survey.alchemer-ca.com/s3/50134503/Saskatchewan-Environmental-Code-Transfer-Station-Chapter
mailto:waste.management@gov.sk.ca


2010-2013
2014-2017
2018-2021

We understand that this will take some time to complete the work, however this
will be invaluable information to take forward in our lobbying effort and
effectively highlight the concerns that many RMs have expressed in supporting
the resolutions regarding Oil and Gas tax arrears.

Our hope is to compile the results from RM’s across the province and be able to
show an accurate representation of the problem that exists and the strain that it
is putting on RM’s due to the lost revenue. We also intend to share our findings
with RM’s once the surveys are completed.

Should you have any questions or concerns relating to the aforementioned,
please do not hesitate to contact Mr. Brian Rakochy (P: 306-761-3735 or E:
brakochy@sarm.ca) or Ms. Deanna Nichols (P: 306-761-3947 or E:
dnichols@sarm.ca).

Deadline to submit is end of day February 7 th,2022.

Thank you in advance for your consideration on this matter of importance for
our membership.

MuniSoft Guide Take Survey Survey Preview

Information

How you and your Community Benefit from
Census Data
For over a century and a half, Canadians have relied on census data to see how
the country is changing, and focus on the issues that matter to them.

The most recent census completed in 2021 will provide a treasure trove of data
about the Canadian population, the effects of the COVID-19 pandemic, and how
our country has evolved in the past five years. These data can be used by
businesses, non-profit organizations, governments and individuals to understand
their communities and make informed decisions.

Are you wondering how you and your community can benefit from census data?

Here are some traditional and innovative ways:

Business planning—census data may serve as the foundation for creating a
viable business plan, analysing target markets, and pivoting businesses
during the pandemic. It can be used to conduct an environmental analysis
and help understand the local market.
Choosing the community to live in—home listing services rely on census
data to provide perspective home buyers with important demographic
information about their communities and help them make the right choice

mailto:brakochy@sarm.ca
mailto:dnichols@sarm.ca
https://files.constantcontact.com/0e9d325c701/7f12f385-945f-4e6a-8f6f-666631f80828.pdf?rdr=true
https://forms.office.com/r/WMYWFHuyhj
https://files.constantcontact.com/0e9d325c701/0f065b75-835f-485b-9a5e-1a736f6543c1.pdf?rdr=true


that will accommodate their specific lifestyle.
Academic research—thousands of academics, educators and students rely
on census data to conduct research, data analysis and develop
recommendations.
Government program and service planning—thanks to census data,
municipal, provincial and federal governments are able to offer support
services and programs that are tailored to their residents, such as child
care, schools, family services, housing, skills training for employment
centres and retirement residences.
Infrastructure—with census data, community organizations and local
authorities can propose evidence-based planning and infrastructure
projects that meet your neighbourhood's needs.
Public transportation—the census collects information about commute
times and public transit use, which can be used to create new
bus/train/subway routes and active transportation trails, bike or
pedestrian lanes, as well as recreational paths near you.

As of February 9, 2022, Statistics Canada will start releasing population and
dwelling count census data. Subsequent releases throughout 2022 will focus on
Canada's shifting demographic profile; families and households; military
experience; income; linguistic diversity; First Nations people, Métis and Inuit;
housing; citizenship and immigration; the ethnocultural and religious composition
of the population; education; and the labour force.

Statistics Canada strives to make census data and analyses user-friendly and
accessible to all Canadians. For more information about data release topics and
timelines, please visit the 2021 Census dissemination planning web page. They
are also releasing a new Apple and Android mobile app—StatsCAN—that
provides interesting perspectives and analysis based on census data.
Find more information on census data on the Census of Population  web page of
the Statistics Canada website.

Learn More

Canada & FCM Invest in Stronger Asset
Management in Saskatchewan Communities
On January 27, 2022 Federation of Canadian Municipalities released the
following article:

From roads and buildings, to wastewater systems – strong asset management is
key to building stronger communities. Municipalities of all sizes need tools and
resources to make evidence-based decisions that support long-term asset
management and build a healthier, safer and more prosperous future for all
Canadians.

That is why the Government of Canada is investing over $1.45 million in 38
Saskatchewan communities through the Municipal Asset Management Program
(MAMP), delivered by the Federation of Canadian Municipalities (FCM). As
Canada moves toward a strong recovery, these projects will help communities
make data-driven decisions about key infrastructure and ensure long-term

https://www12.statcan.gc.ca/census-recensement/2021/ref/prodserv/index-eng.cfm
https://www12.statcan.gc.ca/census-recensement/index-eng.cfm
https://www12.statcan.gc.ca/census-recensement/index-eng.cfm


infrastructure performance.

With funding from MAMP:  

The Rural Municipality of Waverley No. 44  will complete an asset
management program that will involve the physical inspection and
evaluation of culverts and roadway assets. The program will include
condition assessments, valuations, life-cycle analysis and projected
replacement cost of each asset. The asset management plan will aid in
decision-making when implementing asset maintenance and replacement
programs and assist the Rural Municipality in future capital planning.
The Town of Porcupine Plain  will set up an asset management framework
that will include an updated policy and strategy, as well as development of
a roadmap and plan to focus on road, water and sewer networks, and
building asset classes. The Town will also train staff to improve in-house
asset management capacity.
The City of Martensville  will assess asset condition of roads, sidewalks &
curbs, pathways, sanitary sewers, and storm water infrastructure and
compile digitally existing assets condition information. The comprehensive
drainage review will include development of a storm model for the city and
the creation of the asset management program will provide a
comprehensive plan to manage all asset classes and provide
recommendations for the establishment and ongoing work of the city's
asset management program.

Learn More

Resources

Active Transportation Fund - Call for Applications
On January 27, 2022, the Honourable Dominic LeBlanc, Minister of
Intergovernmental Affairs, Infrastructure and Communities, opened the call for
applications for the Active Transportation Fund, as well as other new funding
opportunities in support of public transit systems.

Infrastructure Canada will be accepting applications for both the planning and
capital funding streams of the Active Transportation Fund between
January 27, 2022 and March 31, 2022, at 7:00 P.M. EST. Applications from
eligible Indigenous recipients will be accepted on an ongoing basis.

The Active Transportation Fund’s goal is to generate economic, environmental
and social benefits for Canadians by increasing the amount, quality and usage of
active transportation infrastructure.

If you are an eligible recipient with a project that will support a modal shift away
from cars and towards active transportation, we invite you to submit your
application through the Applicant Portal. To assist potential applicants in
determining eligibility and preparing an application, guidance materials are
available on Infrastructure Canada’s website , including:

https://fcm.ca/en/news-media/news-release/mamp/canada-fcm-invest-stronger-asset-management-saskatchewan
https://www.canada.ca/en/office-infrastructure/news/2022/01/government-of-canada-calls-for-applications-for-funding-to-expand-public-transit.html
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.canada.ca%2Fen%2Foffice-infrastructure%2Fnews%2F2022%2F01%2Fgovernment-of-canada-calls-for-applications-for-funding-to-expand-public-transit.html&data=04%7C01%7Ccoordinator%40sarm.ca%7C4878c81a03aa41135e7108d9e4e2c2a0%7C86754ba62a364f34b7fd4ff3fea3fb2c%7C0%7C0%7C637792484836596328%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=itDD2evYpbnVUqYkVp7FsLKnyyAnymz2xTdMDXsj1Nk%3D&reserved=0
https://infrastructure-applicant.canada.ca/en/
https://www.infrastructure.gc.ca/trans/index-eng.html


General information on the Active Transportation Fund, which includes
applicant and project eligibility requirements;
Answers to Frequently Asked Questions;
Instructions on how to apply , including:

The Applicant Guide; and
The Step-by-Step Guides for submitting an application.

Infrastructure Canada will be hosting weekly Webinars for interested potential
applicants, beginning on February 2nd, 2022. At these webinar sessions,
attendees will be provided with details on applicant and project eligibility, the
application process, and the evaluation process. There will also be an opportunity
to ask questions. A list of available sessions and links to register are available on
the Webinars for Potential Applicants  page.

The Active Transportation Fund team welcomes you to contact them in regard to
any questions you may have about the Active Transportation Fund or the
application process by sending an email to ATF-FTA@infc.gc.ca. Please be
advised that they will not be able to provide information on project eligibility
until an application is received in full through our project intake process.

Learn More

ParticipACTION Community Better Challenge
The Community Better Challenge is a month-long physical activity challenge that
brings communities together with physical activity and sports participation. Now
more than ever, community members are looking for an opportunity to
reconnect with each other and re-engage with their community.
 
The annual challenge is open to all communities and individuals, ultimately
recognizing Canada's Most Active Community and awarding the local
municipality $100,000 to support local physical activity initiatives. Secondary
prizes for the Most Active Community in each province and territory will also be
awarded up to $15,000.

https://www.infrastructure.gc.ca/trans/info-infos-eng.html
https://www.infrastructure.gc.ca/trans/faq-eng.html
https://www.infrastructure.gc.ca/trans/application-eng.html
https://www.infrastructure.gc.ca/trans/application-eng.html#ApplicantGuide
https://www.infrastructure.gc.ca/trans/application-eng.html#SBS
https://www.infrastructure.gc.ca/trans/webinar-webinaire-eng.html
http://ATF-FTA@infc.gc.ca
https://www.infrastructure.gc.ca/trans/index-eng.html


To support you, ParticipACTION has created a micro-grant program.
Municipalities, community organizations, schools, sports clubs, and workplaces
can apply between January 17 and February 21  to receive up to $1,500 to
support activities that get your community active.
 
In addition to the regular grant funds available, we are thrilled to announce that
Sport Canada has provided an additional $60,000 to support multi-sport projects
that exclusively engage women and girls through the Gender Equity Fund.

Learn More / Apply

Reach Out To
Us

View Our
Programs

View Our
Resources

 ​

(306) 757-3577 l sarm@sarm.ca l www.sarm.ca

https://www.participaction.com/en-ca/programs/community-challenge?utm_term=APPLY TODAY&utm_campaign=CBCGrantAnnouncement_Sector_Jan17_EN&utm_content=email&utm_source=Sector&utm_medium=Email&cm_mmc=Act-On Software-_-email-_-EN - Apply today for a ParticipACTION Community Better Challenge Grant-_-APPLY TODAY
https://sarm.ca/about/contact
https://sarm.ca/programs
https://sarm.ca/resources
https://twitter.com/SARM_Voice
mailto:sarm@sarm.ca
http://www.sarm.ca/
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Reminders

How you and your Community Benefit from
Census Data
For over a century and a half, Canadians have relied on census data to see how
the country is changing, and focus on the issues that matter to them.
 
The most recent census completed in 2021 will provide a treasure trove of data
about the Canadian population, the effects of the COVID-19 pandemic, and how
our country has evolved in the past five years. These data can be used by
businesses, non-profit organizations, governments and individuals to understand
their communities and make informed decisions.
 
Are you wondering how you and your community can benefit from census data?
 
Here are some traditional and innovative ways:

Business planning—census data may serve as the foundation for creating a
viable business plan, analysing target markets, and pivoting businesses
during the pandemic. It can be used to conduct an environmental analysis
and help understand the local market.
Choosing the community to live in—home listing services rely on census
data to provide perspective home buyers with important demographic
information about their communities and help them make the right choice
that will accommodate their specific lifestyle.
Academic research—thousands of academics, educators and students rely
on census data to conduct research, data analysis and develop
recommendations.
Government program and service planning—thanks to census data,
municipal, provincial and federal governments are able to offer support
services and programs that are tailored to their residents, such as child
care, schools, family services, housing, skills training for employment
centres and retirement residences.
Infrastructure—with census data, community organizations and local
authorities can propose evidence-based planning and infrastructure
projects that meet your neighbourhood's needs.
Public transportation—the census collects information about commute
times and public transit use, which can be used to create new
bus/train/subway routes and active transportation trails, bike or
pedestrian lanes, as well as recreational paths near you.



 
As of February 9, 2022, Statistics Canada will start releasing population and
dwelling count census data. Subsequent releases throughout 2022 will focus on
Canada's shifting demographic profile; families and households; military
experience; income; linguistic diversity; First Nations people, Métis and Inuit;
housing; citizenship and immigration; the ethnocultural and religious composition
of the population; education; and the labour force.
 
Statistics Canada strives to make census data and analyses user-friendly and
accessible to all Canadians. For more information about data release topics and
timelines, please visit the 2021 Census dissemination planning web page. They
are also releasing a new Apple and Android mobile app—StatsCAN—that
provides interesting perspectives and analysis based on census data.
Find more information on census data on the Census of Population  web page of
the Statistics Canada website.

Learn More

Active Transportation Fund - Call for Applications
On January 27, 2022, the Honourable Dominic LeBlanc, Minister of
Intergovernmental Affairs, Infrastructure and Communities, opened the call for
applications for the Active Transportation Fund, as well as other new funding
opportunities in support of public transit systems.
 
Infrastructure Canada will be accepting applications for both the planning and
capital funding streams of the Active Transportation Fund between
January 27, 2022 and March 31, 2022, at 7:00 P.M. EST. Applications from
eligible Indigenous recipients will be accepted on an ongoing basis.
 
The Active Transportation Fund’s goal is to generate economic, environmental
and social benefits for Canadians by increasing the amount, quality and usage of
active transportation infrastructure.
 
If you are an eligible recipient with a project that will support a modal shift away
from cars and towards active transportation, we invite you to submit your
application through the Applicant Portal. To assist potential applicants in
determining eligibility and preparing an application, guidance materials are
available on Infrastructure Canada’s website , including:
 

General information on the Active Transportation Fund, which includes
applicant and project eligibility requirements;
Answers to Frequently Asked Questions;
Instructions on how to apply , including:
The Applicant Guide; and
The Step-by-Step Guides for submitting an application.

 
Infrastructure Canada will be hosting weekly Webinars for interested potential
applicants, beginning on February 2nd, 2022. At these webinar sessions,
attendees will be provided with details on applicant and project eligibility, the
application process, and the evaluation process. There will also be an opportunity

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D0017c0bn8uwzzjXBFs5cjQuh5rSLYm7U8N023dszIkirGbBfpDELDYSbRiHsYUjea040c5Ah8nn5B6mbU1qX2paRI3XDeNu9acI9py0GIj_9ph0jAhXAzh-ZJp_aPLIULidccnjSTve9ReX_i76zHVVTHmJfrL2K4TJisI6I1CikOM6IQ2PalD0f3-rVfJgW3Zq7vEPHFet3w5a4gOxge3EBQutb_eFTdse%26c%3D2sMCGvSrIGlSgb3WAXyfYgIBA1g8vI_7KDyqX4AHtA_goNQ_JWdPIw%3D%3D%26ch%3DqMDWbhPwzj8gY8mgUaR1EVKx9dZeMQx2DC2zmRJg6v9W57QzNjhtFQ%3D%3D&data=04%7C01%7Ccoordinator%40sarm.ca%7C4e8cf272463f438a5cfb08d9e59c2cdf%7C86754ba62a364f34b7fd4ff3fea3fb2c%7C0%7C0%7C637793281213384821%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=5%2FR%2BEudn4mwNTU1UyFBqrW%2F1IiGNCm2QI6L1XoxSZ80%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D0017c0bn8uwzzjXBFs5cjQuh5rSLYm7U8N023dszIkirGbBfpDELDYSbRiHsYUjea0459ypnchDORojKTvFVZuliVbOTd_6w3mcT9tg4EXGSqNqm8s-UrbIl8usf6xccgJAt4OgAGpeIh93srV7kDiXTAjs3BETeKIHDPZxw0c9-zLZuVcbY_puOnzGMAO2kC5h%26c%3D2sMCGvSrIGlSgb3WAXyfYgIBA1g8vI_7KDyqX4AHtA_goNQ_JWdPIw%3D%3D%26ch%3DqMDWbhPwzj8gY8mgUaR1EVKx9dZeMQx2DC2zmRJg6v9W57QzNjhtFQ%3D%3D&data=04%7C01%7Ccoordinator%40sarm.ca%7C4e8cf272463f438a5cfb08d9e59c2cdf%7C86754ba62a364f34b7fd4ff3fea3fb2c%7C0%7C0%7C637793281213384821%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=x84WFJdntH4dGqiD2daSPfi58fmepD%2FmK9sSOsw9oC4%3D&reserved=0
https://www12.statcan.gc.ca/census-recensement/index-eng.cfm
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D0017c0bn8uwzzjXBFs5cjQuh5rSLYm7U8N023dszIkirGbBfpDELDYSbRiHsYUjea04Nvb1AcdHcnLgxiDJ1eQxPzHuBvuyukTOcRyGjkW53r-FvSKSBlpX1U5Fc9qz9ih6PnZTF9zJVTCMo8UUyMyy5ql1tJY62cFcOeqKlXtpAnnBPUqgTjUGD8PpOir-E8VdlzwcG-b4cwnPzCV6zvVAs6-FLfhsMWTa0tZGlqiU62ZMXjOWNRp96MfTvRnMNjbav6SU1LC8s3Z4Jmr5APXJFcsIqLIwZyMblAhk412mvO6Gezja5W8iJ2fzhp2Vanih%26c%3D2sMCGvSrIGlSgb3WAXyfYgIBA1g8vI_7KDyqX4AHtA_goNQ_JWdPIw%3D%3D%26ch%3DqMDWbhPwzj8gY8mgUaR1EVKx9dZeMQx2DC2zmRJg6v9W57QzNjhtFQ%3D%3D&data=04%7C01%7Ccoordinator%40sarm.ca%7C4e8cf272463f438a5cfb08d9e59c2cdf%7C86754ba62a364f34b7fd4ff3fea3fb2c%7C0%7C0%7C637793281213384821%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=hEquoJkclfjnUDfLhIqiwDUsoYQ5cMNk2aKSRdTY3ZA%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D0017c0bn8uwzzjXBFs5cjQuh5rSLYm7U8N023dszIkirGbBfpDELDYSbRiHsYUjea04XIShgSObRfYo7MlC-fiYf886p1-U8EuEMK5GkbVlpVXPUcaOLHUTSUYqEt_1SyM8MtOPj9_IK86uzkCC44R9X7ai72RyUZSApEfpmV_NzKX-GoBCTqKPgWOPcIA4ogzs87c8ppTOCi1StQ46BBB2FH69wtWJQI6pa3Xq-HRBy2hD3XA4EPPtvFeFJWqF2b7hthkfmNBrPs9RcQ69k0afx1QeK6mgbI2eQPlwvF8aLTcmMckfGjqg5-S5Rc_y4ChLUGRjmJHjD7zcJW3WSI7DYvCcVdMG06h2uEVYZ5XHaUAFPkOKjqYfK4nYH-Dbt_b_e92r1T1QxEYjNDZj9XXBfyT9RmvFQCodql5v8yJVk7zw8oPuBtPzZXJlZHkAV5ox3UGtxBs1qSXo2CLtYo6K0g0M_nGBj987EB1cxRpLMVoWG_z2zniOUoKSBH78Q5Wb8EjH90WjC5qpbA0-Iz0EM7NaOe-Z2yH_eaaD1jxrc9tbCxMRIonriMOfpEKxnytEOA0B9_Kwaetw0_46rtEIhZyZbt9E_R-iOy4HdfLllZQPPGRHOEfhk4HMc6ZvqKWTJ3jj6-7irOr-Zxnr2qQEAVBdvdsv3HSZk2spKPD1y7DPxRyCaMN6Cw1laHsTCBm3eBDLD-PgFzi02X0tCgrHqpiwWKGQRihoDc1hh9foH7Javj5nbzQb8q0JYJu5eJkYYJhLdh6z_K6lPUTMv25Rbx8LXFc2Vghpf971NQAFvKsHy4SV_rbKmpI4H3QHkXXDeItiI5ffGU0T7l7addO1N90Uba5P35eZKpVgGwoSq9o%3D%26c%3D2sMCGvSrIGlSgb3WAXyfYgIBA1g8vI_7KDyqX4AHtA_goNQ_JWdPIw%3D%3D%26ch%3DqMDWbhPwzj8gY8mgUaR1EVKx9dZeMQx2DC2zmRJg6v9W57QzNjhtFQ%3D%3D&data=04%7C01%7Ccoordinator%40sarm.ca%7C4e8cf272463f438a5cfb08d9e59c2cdf%7C86754ba62a364f34b7fd4ff3fea3fb2c%7C0%7C0%7C637793281213384821%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=Gxf3pP%2BuPHJjb9StoGHVLjvZtwqFahd9NeeXgSxQdxs%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D0017c0bn8uwzzjXBFs5cjQuh5rSLYm7U8N023dszIkirGbBfpDELDYSbRiHsYUjea04mhTXAtvSTI2BM5a7t0zN3IFWfdm-f2Bkqrimyd-gM3fmWgkYD_qtbbZJKaadzw0MDdPtJozK9u_0Io_h5uP6II5cXJ77iDoQ4mWVkDzAJV6WduTAnDSfrQ%3D%3D%26c%3D2sMCGvSrIGlSgb3WAXyfYgIBA1g8vI_7KDyqX4AHtA_goNQ_JWdPIw%3D%3D%26ch%3DqMDWbhPwzj8gY8mgUaR1EVKx9dZeMQx2DC2zmRJg6v9W57QzNjhtFQ%3D%3D&data=04%7C01%7Ccoordinator%40sarm.ca%7C4e8cf272463f438a5cfb08d9e59c2cdf%7C86754ba62a364f34b7fd4ff3fea3fb2c%7C0%7C0%7C637793281213384821%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=DLssXlury4ByjR8Ba4jzd4P%2F5FTyMew%2F8z1mragPmwE%3D&reserved=0
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to ask questions. A list of available sessions and links to register are available on
the Webinars for Potential Applicants  page.
 
The Active Transportation Fund team welcomes you to contact them in regard to
any questions you may have about the Active Transportation Fund or the
application process by sending an email to ATF-FTA@infc.gc.ca. Please be
advised that they will not be able to provide information on project eligibility
until an application is received in full through our project intake process.

Learn More

ParticipACTION Community Better Challenge
The Community Better Challenge is a month-long physical activity challenge that
brings communities together with physical activity and sports participation. Now
more than ever, community members are looking for an opportunity to
reconnect with each other and re-engage with their community.
 
The annual challenge is open to all communities and individuals, ultimately
recognizing Canada's Most Active Community and awarding the local
municipality $100,000 to support local physical activity initiatives. Secondary
prizes for the Most Active Community in each province and territory will also be
awarded up to $15,000.
 
To support you, ParticipACTION has created a micro-grant program.
Municipalities, community organizations, schools, sports clubs, and workplaces
can apply between January 17 and February 21  to receive up to $1,500 to
support activities that get your community active.
 
In addition to the regular grant funds available, we are thrilled to announce that
Sport Canada has provided an additional $60,000 to support multi-sport projects
that exclusively engage women and girls through the Gender Equity Fund. 

Learn More / Apply

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D0017c0bn8uwzzjXBFs5cjQuh5rSLYm7U8N023dszIkirGbBfpDELDYSbRiHsYUjea04hGlDnJKfOlkKarbEhZ5-BgG7rIMhbHihCYcf9eoLvD0M2lxszJaPT4zRiOb5bU1nzwKu-0nE7PxuapmUDcmRstI2BremLrW5izrh71yuHwk59gG8cMFpChOxZJVa1yD8DCSg1bPqDbI%3D%26c%3D2sMCGvSrIGlSgb3WAXyfYgIBA1g8vI_7KDyqX4AHtA_goNQ_JWdPIw%3D%3D%26ch%3DqMDWbhPwzj8gY8mgUaR1EVKx9dZeMQx2DC2zmRJg6v9W57QzNjhtFQ%3D%3D&data=04%7C01%7Ccoordinator%40sarm.ca%7C4e8cf272463f438a5cfb08d9e59c2cdf%7C86754ba62a364f34b7fd4ff3fea3fb2c%7C0%7C0%7C637793281213384821%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=zhXJDEpdEoYcBl5MeKn9OP6%2BO80P3B1ibmEnniStOBI%3D&reserved=0
mailto:ATF-FTA@infc.gc.ca
https://www.infrastructure.gc.ca/trans/index-eng.html
https://www.participaction.com/en-ca/programs/community-challenge?utm_term=APPLY TODAY&utm_campaign=CBCGrantAnnouncement_Sector_Jan17_EN&utm_content=email&utm_source=Sector&utm_medium=Email&cm_mmc=Act-On Software-_-email-_-EN - Apply today for a ParticipACTION Community Better Challenge Grant-_-APPLY TODAY


Feedback

SARM's Weekly Webinars - Topic Survey
Our Webinars

SARM offers webinars for members on a wide range of helpful topics. Not only
can you participate in these live, but you can also have them as a resource to
view again when it’s convenient. Past topics have included:
 

Fire Bans and Emergency Preparedness
Municipal Safety Manual
Civic Addressing
Municipal Leaders' Roles and Responsibilities
Tendering and Procurement Best Practices
Mental Wellness in Agriculture – Fostering Resiliency
Nuclear Power in Saskatchewan
Principles for Positive Employment Relations
And more

Future Topics
Let us know what you would like to hear about in 2022!
 
Please complete our short survey to provide your input on a variety of potential
webinar topics.

Visit our Webinars Library Take the Survey

National Park Urban Dialogue
Insightrix Research, based in Saskatoon, is hosting an online community on
behalf of the Meewasin Valley Authority to gather feedback, viewpoints and
insights around the potential for a National Urban Park in Saskatoon.

You have been invited to join the online community to contribute to discussions
on this topic. By joining, participants have the ability to inform the design of a
potential Urban Park framework that would best represent local and regional
interests. Participants will be asked for thoughts and opinions about the vision,
mission and guiding principles for an Urban Park the Saskatoon region, potential
boundaries and governance structure for this model. The conversation will be
moderated over a four-week period by Insightrix and will help inform the next
phase of consultation and development.

This Dialogue is not anonymous, and participant identities will be visible to
others in the community. After the completion of these discussions, Insightrix will
produce a report to Meewasin that will summarize themes, findings and
recommendations from each dialogue. Individual comments and ideas will
remain anonymous.

https://sarm.ca/events/webinars
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=pkt1hjYqNE-3_U_z_qP7LPIMbEVzXKxIl2zMEzy9arxUQU03Q0ZGMTlMM1NWTEVCUVo2NzNQTlZNNi4u


How does it work?

Participants are invited to register for the online community by creating a
unique, password-protected login followed by answering a few questions
to help us get to know our participants.
You will be asked to review background information about the potential
National Urban Park in preparation for the online discussions.
Questions will be posed through short surveys and moderated online
discussions. Participants are invited to respond and interact with one
another as we explore various topics.

The platform adapts to the device used.
Participants can login to the online community whenever /
wherever is convenient for them. We ask that you respond to new
discussion questions or surveys within 24 hours to ensure we stay
on track.
Participants can reflect and go back or add to their responses.
Participants can answer with text, video, pictures or weblinks.

Participants will receive notification emails when new discussion questions
or activities are available.

Join the National Urban Park Dialogue Now!

Please click the link below to join. Once you click on the link, you will be directed
to a page to create your password. After that, the first step will be to fill out a
short survey to tell us about yourself

Welcome to the National Urban Park online community!

Join the Dialogue

The Swimming Pool Regulations, 1999 Survey
The Ministry of Health is currently reviewing The Swimming Pool Regulations,
1999 and associated policies and procedures. The Ministry of Health is interested
in any ideas you may have for reducing red tape and regulatory barriers in your
business and industry as a whole.

Links to regulatory documents currently under review can be found here:  
The Swimming Pool Regulations, 1999
Swimming Pool Design and Operation Standards
Whirlpool Design and Operational Standards

See below message from the Ministry of Health:

Dear Stakeholder:

The reduction of red tape and regulatory burden is a priority for the Government
of Saskatchewan. Red tape impacts all residents and businesses and reduces the
efficiency of government. Inconsistent, unclear, out-of-date and duplicative
regulations create hardship for Saskatchewan people and business and act as
barriers to economic growth.

https://nationalparkdialogue.insightrix.com/activate_account.php?a=e30=
https://publications.saskatchewan.ca/#/products/1362
https://publications.saskatchewan.ca/#/products/91913
https://publications.saskatchewan.ca/#/products/91914


As part of the Government’s regulatory review process, we wish to invite you to
participate in an initial survey to identify red tape associated with The Swimming
Pool Regulations, 1999. 

The survey period is open between February 2 nd and 15th and can be found at
the Public Consultation page here: https://survey.alchemer-
ca.com/s3/50140327/Swimming-Pool-Regulations

This correspondence has been distributed to stakeholders identified on the
attached stakeholder distribution list. If you know of other stakeholders who may
be interested in providing input on these regulations to identify red tape, please
pass the material on.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact Shawna Stevens at
Shawna.Stevens@health.gov.sk.ca.

Take the Survey

The Health Hazard Regulations Survey
The Ministry of Health is currently reviewing The Health Hazard Regulations and
associated policies and procedures. We are interested in any ideas you may have
for reducing red tape and regulatory barriers in your business and industry as a
whole. 
Links to regulatory documents currently under review can be found here:  

The Health Hazard Regulations
Saskatchewan Personal Service Facility Best Management Practices

See below message from the Ministry of Health:
 
Dear Stakeholder:

The reduction of red tape and regulatory burden is a priority for the Government
of Saskatchewan. Red tape impacts all residents and businesses and reduces the
efficiency of government. Inconsistent, unclear, out-of-date and duplicative
regulations create hardship for Saskatchewan people and business and act as
barriers to economic growth.

As part of the Government’s regulatory review process, we wish to invite you to
participate in an initial survey to identify red tape associated with The Health
Hazard Regulations. 

The survey period is open between February 2 nd and 15th and can be found at
the Public Consultation page here: https://survey.alchemer-
ca.com/s3/50140324/Health-Hazard-Regulations

This correspondence has been distributed to stakeholders identified on the
attached stakeholder distribution list. If you know of other stakeholders who
may be interested in providing input on these regulations to identify red tape,
please pass the material on.

https://survey.alchemer-ca.com/s3/50140327/Swimming-Pool-Regulations
mailto:Shawna.Stevens@health.gov.sk.ca
https://survey.alchemer-ca.com/s3/50140327/Swimming-Pool-Regulations
https://publications.saskatchewan.ca/#/products/1356
https://publications.saskatchewan.ca/#/products/91812
https://survey.alchemer-ca.com/s3/50140324/Health-Hazard-Regulations


Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact Wayne Johnson at
Wayne.Johnson@health.gov.sk.ca.

Take the Survey

Royal Saskatchewan Museum Teams Up with
University of Regina on Owl Research
The Royal Saskatchewan Museum (RSM) and the
University of Regina have begun work on a
research project involving great horned owls that
includes a unique citizen science component. 

If you see a great horned owl, they want to
know. 

"Great horned owls are one of the most common
owls in Saskatchewan," Royal Saskatchewan
Museum Curator of Vertebrate Zoology Dr. Ryan
Fisher said. "Populations of great horned owls in southern Saskatchewan have
been increasing in recent years and we are interested in how human
modifications to the landscape have allowed this bird to be so successful."

The University of Regina has developed a form that Saskatchewan residents can
use to report their great horned owl sightings.

In southern Saskatchewan, great horned owls have shown remarkable
adaptability and now occupy and nest in trees that were planted around
farmyards, abandoned buildings and other human-made structures. 

In addition, these owls also rely on elevated perches such as power poles, fence
lines and planted trees to hunt from.

"This adaptability is what makes these birds really unique, as this is one of only a
handful of species that seem to do well in human-modified areas," Dr. Fisher
said. "Part of the project revolves around public participation and collaboration
in the research, or citizen science - by having people share and contribute to data
monitoring and collection."

Dr. Fisher said they are interested in sightings outside of cities and south of the
tree line in the agricultural zone (grassland and aspen parkland).

"This is just some of the innovative research taking place behind the scenes at
the RSM," Parks, Culture and Sport Minister Laura Ross said. "The RSM is truly a
centre for excellence when it comes to research, in addition to the incredible
exhibits and education programming, there is always something new to
discover!"

With great horned owls starting to nest soon (late February and into March), the
next couple months will be a key time to get data from people. Owls are

mailto:Wayne.Johnson@health.gov.sk.ca
https://survey.alchemer-ca.com/s3/50140324/Health-Hazard-Regulations
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdOrVGjWewWMFaFREUUCRje6hyyGcYgv1DkhmeDcXHz8O0ZtA/viewform


extremely sensitive to disturbance, so please take great care when looking for
them and try to keep as much distance as possible between you and the owl.
 
There are some excellent guidelines online to reduce your impact on birds. 
The project will run until 2023.
To learn more about the Royal Saskatchewan Museum’s programming and world
class research, visit https://royalsaskmuseum.ca/, Facebook
(@royalsaskmuseum), Twitter (@royalsaskmuseum), Instagram
(@royalsaskmuseum), and
YouTube https://www.youtube.com/royalsaskmuseum. ​

Visit. Donate. Discover. ​

Note: Visitors 12 and older must be fully vaccinated or have a negative Covid-19
test to visit the Royal Saskatchewan Museum. Visit the Government of
Saskatchewan website for further information about how to obtain proof of
vaccination and the latest COVID-19 information.

For more information, contact:

Jamie Gibson
Parks, Culture and Sport
Regina
Phone: 306-527-8152
Email: jamie.gibson2@gov.sk.ca

Learn More Submit Form

Information

Irrigation Program Application Deadline
Extensions
The Ministry of Agriculture values its relationship with stakeholders and the
feedback they receive from industry.

The Ministry of Agriculture would like to update you on changes to the Irrigation
Program deadlines that have been implemented to address concerns from
industry that the application deadline was too early, and irrigators are
experiencing delays in completing projects within the current program timelines
due to a variety of factors. To bridge the gap between the end of the Canadian
Agricultural Partnership and the Next Policy Framework, the deadline for
irrigation projects has been extended.

The deadline for Irrigation Development pre-approval applications has
been extended from Jan. 15, 2022 to Dec. 31, 2022.
The deadline for Irrigation Environmental Efficiency pre-approval
applications has been extended from Aug. 1, 2022 to Dec. 31, 2022.

Applicants will have up to 18 months from written project approval to submit a
claim under either program. The ministry is engaging with the industry to

https://ebird.org/news/sensitive_species
https://royalsaskmuseum.ca/
https://www.youtube.com/royalsaskmuseum
mailto:jamie.gibson2@gov.sk.ca
https://royalsaskmuseum.ca/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdOrVGjWewWMFaFREUUCRje6hyyGcYgv1DkhmeDcXHz8O0ZtA/viewform


develop options for the projects where construction will carry over pass March
31, 2023.

Information about the existing Irrigation Program can be found at
Saskatchewan.ca/CAP. Applicants should be encouraged to apply early and
submit their claims as soon as their projects are completed.

Any questions or concerns may be directed to Dianna Emperingham, Executive
Director of Crops and Irrigation or Mark Anderson, Executive Director of
Programs.

Contact information:

Mark Anderson
Government of Saskatchewan
Executive Director
Programs Branch, Ministry of Agriculture
Rm 329 – 3085 Albert Street
Regina SK S4S 0B1
Mark.anderson@gov.sk.ca
 
Dianna Emperingham
Government of Saskatchewan
Executive Director
Crops and Irrigation Branch, Ministry of Agriculture
Rm 101 – 3085 Albert Street
Regina SK S4S 0B1
dianna.emperingham@gov.sk.ca

Learn More

Resources

Ministry of Agriculture 2022 Winter Lease Auction
The Ministry of Agriculture announced that it has Crown lands that are available
for lease through public auction hosted by McDougall Auctioneers Ltd..

The auction opened on February 1 st, 2022 and has staggered close dates of
February 15th and 17th, 2022.

To view the Winter Lease Auction
Catalogue click here:

View Auction Catalogue

If you wish to access the auction at
McDougall Auctioneers Ltd., visit:

Visit Auction Website

FREE Webinar by Blueprint: Designing Effective
Surveys 

https://www.saskatchewan.ca/cap#utm_campaign=q2_2015&utm_medium=short&utm_source=%2Fcap
mailto:Mark.anderson@gov.sk.ca
mailto:dianna.emperingham@gov.sk.ca
https://www.saskatchewan.ca/cap#utm_campaign=q2_2015&utm_medium=short&utm_source=%2Fcap
https://files.constantcontact.com/0e9d325c701/b181db3d-d147-42c4-812f-26d1557c6cfa.pdf?rdr=true
http://www.mcdougallbay.com/


Designing effective surveys  | February 18, 2022 9:00 – 10:30 CST  | Accelerator
Communications Essentials Series
 
Virtual and fully immersive, this 90-minute workshop will fast-track your learning
while taking up minimal time during your busy February days!
 
Workshop description:

When you’re proposing or planning projects that impact your residents’ daily
lives, you have to have the evidence to back up your decisions, every step of the
way. Surveying citizens to engage them and get their buy-in can make or break
your next project. Join Blueprint Inc. and Probe Research to learn how to put the
pieces together.
 
About the presenters:

The Accelerator Program workshops are hosted by Michelle Kuly, CEO of
Blueprint, with guest experts and specialists who together offer participants
decades of experience and insight in municipal communications and public
engagement.
 
To sign up for the workshop for FREE, simply email training@blueprintinc.ca
 
About the Accelerator series: 

This is part of the Accelerator Essentials Program, a 6-workshop series
on communications essentials for municipal administrators. The program is
designed specifically for municipal administrators and
communicators. Workshops are offered from February to April.  
 
The series ran for the first time in 2021 in partnership with the Manitoba
Municipal Administrators Association with an overwhelmingly positive response.
In 2022 we're excited to be making the program available to Saskatchewan
municipalities. Communications topics covered by workshops in the series
include: 

Surveys
Social media
Communications plans
Controversial projects
Writing for citizen understanding
Planning virtual and in-person citizen events

 
Visit the links below to learn more about upcoming workshops and discounts:

Learn More View Full Workshop Listing

Heritage Conservation Branch Offering Free
Virtual Webinars
Starting March 1, 2022 the Heritage Conservation Branch within the Ministry of

https://www.blueprintinc.ca/programs/accelerator/essentials
mailto:training@blueprintinc.ca
https://www.blueprintinc.ca/programs/accelerator/essentials
https://files.constantcontact.com/0e9d325c701/6e2630fc-ac86-4b56-8dad-f78bb833b756.pdf?rdr=true


Parks, Culture and Sport is offering free virtual webinars to the public. Each
webinar will be presented from 12:00pm to 1:00 pm CST.

Upcoming Webinars:

Tuesday, March 1, 2022 – Heritage Tourism
Thursday, March 3, 2022 – Historic Buildings as Business Assets
Tuesday, March 8, 2022 – Heritage and Community
Thursday, March 10, 2022 – Archaeological Heritage Projects

Registration is free, but pre-registration is required. Registration is available for
single or multiple webinars.

To register, please visit the  Webinar Series Registration site. Registrations will
be accepted until Wednesday, February 23, 2022.

Please note that the webinars are accredited for professional development
credits from the Saskatchewan Economic Development Alliance and the
Saskatchewan Professional Planners Institute.

If you have any questions, please contact the Heritage Conservation Branch at
306-787-2817 or historic.places@gov.sk.ca.

Learn More Register Now

Community Airport Partnership Program - Call for
Applications
The Government of Saskatchewan is now accepting applications for the
Community Airport Partnership (CAP) program. CAP is administered through the
Ministry of Highways. Under the program, communities can apply for up to
$275,000 in grants for rehabilitation and improvements. 

"Our community airports are important to our provincial economy," Highways
Minister Fred Bradshaw said. "The program provides grants to municipal
governments to improve community airports by helping offset costs associated
with rehabilitation and upgrades."

Community airports secure the safety of our communities through supporting
services like Air Ambulance and firefighting.

Projects are approved based on criteria focused on improving safety, extending
life cycle of the asset, airport utilization, economic benefits associated with the
project and partnership opportunities.
 
The Government of Saskatchewan contributed a record $1.5 million to
improvements at 17 community airports in the 2021-22 Budget. The additional
funds came from government's two-year $7.5 billion stimulus program.

Applications are now open for Community Airport Partnership grants available in
2022-23. Interested communities can apply

https://survey.alchemer-ca.com/s3/50135616/2022-Heritage-Conservation-Branch-Webinar-Series-Registration
mailto:historic.places@gov.sk.ca
https://www.saskatchewan.ca/residents/parks-culture-heritage-and-sport/heritage-conservation-and-commemoration/conservation-advice-and-information/webinars
https://survey.alchemer-ca.com/s3/50135616/2022-Heritage-Conservation-Branch-Webinar-Series-Registration


at www.saskatchewan.ca/residents/transportation/airports/community-
airport-partnership-cap-program. The deadline for applications is 5 pm on
March 13, 2022. 

Since 2007-08, the ministry has committed to investing more than $10.5 million
with a total of 42 different communities and RMs having benefited from the CAP
program.

For more information, contact:

Steve Shaheen
Highways
Saskatoon
Phone: 306-260-9159
Email: steve.shaheen@gov.sk.ca

Apply Now

Reach Out To
Us

View Our
Programs

View Our
Resources

 ​

(306) 757-3577 l sarm@sarm.ca l www.sarm.ca

https://www.saskatchewan.ca/residents/transportation/airports/community-airport-partnership-cap-program
mailto:steve.shaheen@gov.sk.ca
https://www.saskatchewan.ca/residents/transportation/airports/community-airport-partnership-cap-program
https://sarm.ca/about/contact
https://sarm.ca/programs
https://sarm.ca/resources
https://twitter.com/SARM_Voice
mailto:sarm@sarm.ca
http://www.sarm.ca/


15-2-2022

Reminders

SARM's Weekly Webinars - Topic Survey
Our Webinars

SARM offers webinars for members on a wide range of helpful topics. Not only
can you participate in these live, but you can also have them as a resource to
view again when it’s convenient. Past topics have included:
 

Fire Bans and Emergency Preparedness
Municipal Safety Manual
Civic Addressing
Municipal Leaders' Roles and Responsibilities
Tendering and Procurement Best Practices
Mental Wellness in Agriculture – Fostering Resiliency
Nuclear Power in Saskatchewan
Principles for Positive Employment Relations
And more

Future Topics
Let us know what you would like to hear about in 2022!
 
Please complete our short survey to provide your input on a variety of potential
webinar topics.

Visit our Webinars Library Take the Survey

https://sarm.ca/events/webinars
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=pkt1hjYqNE-3_U_z_qP7LPIMbEVzXKxIl2zMEzy9arxUQU03Q0ZGMTlMM1NWTEVCUVo2NzNQTlZNNi4u


ParticipACTION Community Better Challenge
The Community Better Challenge is a month-long physical activity challenge that
brings communities together with physical activity and sports participation. Now
more than ever, community members are looking for an opportunity to
reconnect with each other and re-engage with their community.
 
The annual challenge is open to all communities and individuals, ultimately
recognizing Canada's Most Active Community and awarding the local
municipality $100,000 to support local physical activity initiatives. Secondary
prizes for the Most Active Community in each province and territory will also be
awarded up to $15,000.
 
To support you, ParticipACTION has created a micro-grant program.
Municipalities, community organizations, schools, sports clubs, and workplaces
can apply between January 17 and February 21  to receive up to $1,500 to
support activities that get your community active.
 
In addition to the regular grant funds available, we are thrilled to announce that
Sport Canada has provided an additional $60,000 to support multi-sport projects
that exclusively engage women and girls through the Gender Equity Fund. 

Learn More / Apply

The Swimming Pool Regulations, 1999 Survey
The Ministry of Health is currently reviewing The Swimming Pool Regulations,
1999 and associated policies and procedures. The Ministry of Health is interested
in any ideas you may have for reducing red tape and regulatory barriers in your
business and industry as a whole.

Links to regulatory documents currently under review can be found here:  
The Swimming Pool Regulations, 1999
Swimming Pool Design and Operation Standards

https://www.participaction.com/en-ca/programs/community-challenge?utm_term=APPLY TODAY&utm_campaign=CBCGrantAnnouncement_Sector_Jan17_EN&utm_content=email&utm_source=Sector&utm_medium=Email&cm_mmc=Act-On Software-_-email-_-EN - Apply today for a ParticipACTION Community Better Challenge Grant-_-APPLY TODAY
https://publications.saskatchewan.ca/#/products/1362
https://publications.saskatchewan.ca/#/products/91913


Whirlpool Design and Operational Standards

See below message from the Ministry of Health:

Dear Stakeholder:

The reduction of red tape and regulatory burden is a priority for the Government
of Saskatchewan. Red tape impacts all residents and businesses and reduces the
efficiency of government. Inconsistent, unclear, out-of-date and duplicative
regulations create hardship for Saskatchewan people and business and act as
barriers to economic growth.

As part of the Government’s regulatory review process, we wish to invite you to
participate in an initial survey to identify red tape associated with The Swimming
Pool Regulations, 1999. 

The survey period is open between February 2 nd and 15th and can be found at
the Public Consultation page here: https://survey.alchemer-
ca.com/s3/50140327/Swimming-Pool-Regulations

This correspondence has been distributed to stakeholders identified on the
attached stakeholder distribution list. If you know of other stakeholders who may
be interested in providing input on these regulations to identify red tape, please
pass the material on.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact Shawna Stevens at
Shawna.Stevens@health.gov.sk.ca.

Take the Survey

The Health Hazard Regulations Survey
The Ministry of Health is currently reviewing The Health Hazard Regulations and
associated policies and procedures. We are interested in any ideas you may have
for reducing red tape and regulatory barriers in your business and industry as a
whole. 
Links to regulatory documents currently under review can be found here:  

The Health Hazard Regulations
Saskatchewan Personal Service Facility Best Management Practices

See below message from the Ministry of Health:
 
Dear Stakeholder:

The reduction of red tape and regulatory burden is a priority for the Government
of Saskatchewan. Red tape impacts all residents and businesses and reduces the
efficiency of government. Inconsistent, unclear, out-of-date and duplicative
regulations create hardship for Saskatchewan people and business and act as
barriers to economic growth.

As part of the Government’s regulatory review process, we wish to invite you to

https://publications.saskatchewan.ca/#/products/91914
https://survey.alchemer-ca.com/s3/50140327/Swimming-Pool-Regulations
mailto:Shawna.Stevens@health.gov.sk.ca
https://survey.alchemer-ca.com/s3/50140327/Swimming-Pool-Regulations
https://publications.saskatchewan.ca/#/products/1356
https://publications.saskatchewan.ca/#/products/91812


participate in an initial survey to identify red tape associated with The Health
Hazard Regulations. 

The survey period is open between February 2 nd and 15th and can be found at
the Public Consultation page here: https://survey.alchemer-
ca.com/s3/50140324/Health-Hazard-Regulations

This correspondence has been distributed to stakeholders identified on the
attached stakeholder distribution list. If you know of other stakeholders who
may be interested in providing input on these regulations to identify red tape,
please pass the material on.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact Wayne Johnson at
Wayne.Johnson@health.gov.sk.ca.

Take the Survey

FREE Webinar by Blueprint: Designing Effective
Surveys 
Designing effective surveys  | February 18, 2022 9:00 – 10:30 CST  | Accelerator
Communications Essentials Series
 
Virtual and fully immersive, this 90-minute workshop will fast-track your learning
while taking up minimal time during your busy February days!
 
Workshop description:

When you’re proposing or planning projects that impact your residents’ daily
lives, you have to have the evidence to back up your decisions, every step of the
way. Surveying citizens to engage them and get their buy-in can make or break
your next project. Join Blueprint Inc. and Probe Research to learn how to put the
pieces together.
 
About the presenters:

The Accelerator Program workshops are hosted by Michelle Kuly, CEO of
Blueprint, with guest experts and specialists who together offer participants
decades of experience and insight in municipal communications and public
engagement.
 
To sign up for the workshop for FREE, simply email training@blueprintinc.ca
 
About the Accelerator series: 

This is part of the Accelerator Essentials Program, a 6-workshop series
on communications essentials for municipal administrators. The program is
designed specifically for municipal administrators and
communicators. Workshops are offered from February to April.  
 
The series ran for the first time in 2021 in partnership with the Manitoba

https://survey.alchemer-ca.com/s3/50140324/Health-Hazard-Regulations
mailto:Wayne.Johnson@health.gov.sk.ca
https://survey.alchemer-ca.com/s3/50140324/Health-Hazard-Regulations
https://www.blueprintinc.ca/programs/accelerator/essentials
mailto:training@blueprintinc.ca


Municipal Administrators Association with an overwhelmingly positive response.
In 2022 we're excited to be making the program available to Saskatchewan
municipalities. Communications topics covered by workshops in the series
include: 

Surveys
Social media
Communications plans
Controversial projects
Writing for citizen understanding
Planning virtual and in-person citizen events

 
Visit the links below to learn more about upcoming workshops and discounts:

Learn More View Full Workshop Listing

Heritage Conservation Branch Offering Free
Virtual Webinars
Starting March 1, 2022 the Heritage Conservation Branch within the Ministry of
Parks, Culture and Sport is offering free virtual webinars to the public. Each
webinar will be presented from 12:00pm to 1:00 pm CST.

Upcoming Webinars:

Tuesday, March 1, 2022 – Heritage Tourism
Thursday, March 3, 2022 – Historic Buildings as Business Assets
Tuesday, March 8, 2022 – Heritage and Community
Thursday, March 10, 2022 – Archaeological Heritage Projects

Registration is free, but pre-registration is required. Registration is available for
single or multiple webinars.

To register, please visit the  Webinar Series Registration site. Registrations will
be accepted until Wednesday, February 23, 2022.

Please note that the webinars are accredited for professional development
credits from the Saskatchewan Economic Development Alliance and the
Saskatchewan Professional Planners Institute.

If you have any questions, please contact the Heritage Conservation Branch at
306-787-2817 or historic.places@gov.sk.ca.

Learn More Register Now

Information

Attention RMs and Producers: Last Date for Sale

https://www.blueprintinc.ca/programs/accelerator/essentials
https://files.constantcontact.com/0e9d325c701/6e2630fc-ac86-4b56-8dad-f78bb833b756.pdf?rdr=true
https://survey.alchemer-ca.com/s3/50135616/2022-Heritage-Conservation-Branch-Webinar-Series-Registration
mailto:historic.places@gov.sk.ca
https://www.saskatchewan.ca/residents/parks-culture-heritage-and-sport/heritage-conservation-and-commemoration/conservation-advice-and-information/webinars
https://survey.alchemer-ca.com/s3/50135616/2022-Heritage-Conservation-Branch-Webinar-Series-Registration


and Use of Strychnine
The Pest Management Regulator Agency (PMRA) has deregistered Strychnine.
Based on the date of the deregistration, the last date of sale  of Strychnine is
March 4, 2022. Sale of Strychnine after this date is prohibited by federal statute.

​As well, the date of last use of Strychnine is March 4, 2023. Any remaining stocks
of Strychnine should be used before that date; after this date, unused Strychnine
will require disposal in an environmentally safe manner. For additional
information on farm chemical disposal, please contact the Ag knowledge Centre
at 1-866-457-2377.

Further information about the PMRA decision on the use of Strychnine for
Richardson's Ground Squirrels is available on the Government of Canada website:

Learn More

Saskatchewan's Proposed Amendments to the
Constitution of Canada Proceed to Senate
A motion in support of the province's amendments to the Constitution of Canada
received approval from the House of Commons today. The amendments, which
repeal Section 24 of The Saskatchewan Act retroactively to August 29, 1966, will
now move to the Senate whereby the Governor General has the ability to
formally proclaim the amendment in force, at which point it would become law.

"I would like to extend our sincere thanks and gratitude to the Members of the
House of Commons who voted in support of this motion to amend the
Constitution," Justice Minister and Attorney General Gordon Wyant said. "This
change will ensure that all Saskatchewan taxpayers, both citizens and businesses
alike, continue to be fairly treated and bear responsibility for provincial taxes
which support our provincial infrastructure and economy."

On November 29, 2021, the Saskatchewan Legislative Assembly unanimously
passed a motion in favour of amending the Constitution as it related
to The Saskatchewan Act to provide certainty regarding Canadian Pacific Rail's
taxation requirements. Saskatchewan led this historic process of amending the
entrenched provisions of the province's Constitution, which have not been
amended since its enactment in 1905.

As a matter of tax policy and business competitiveness, repealing Section 24 will
level the playing field for all businesses while supporting Saskatchewan's
autonomy and cementing its place as an equal partner in Confederation.

For more information, contact:

Carly Rathwell
Executive Council
Regina
Phone: 306-787-1126
Email: carly.rathwell@gov.sk.ca

https://www.canada.ca/en/health-canada/services/consumer-product-safety/reports-publications/pesticides-pest-management/decisions-updates/reevaluation-decision/2020/strychnine.html
mailto:carly.rathwell@gov.sk.ca


Saskatchewan Merchandise Exports Reach
Record High

Saskatchewan's strong economic recovery continues with exports reaching a new
record high of $37.1 billion in 2021, an increase of 24.7 per cent compared to the
value of exports in 2020. 

The previous record for annual exports was $35.3 billion in 2014.
"Saskatchewan has a stable, secure supply chain and is providing the food, fuel
and fertilizer a growing world needs," Trade and Export Development Minister
Jeremy Harrison said. "We will continue to support and expand our export
sectors which create good jobs, generate wealth and bring investment to our
province."
Farm and food products made up the largest share of 2021 exports with a value
of $17.3 billion, an increase of 6.8 per cent over 2020. 

Metal and non-metallic mineral products, energy products and forestry and
building products were the three commodity areas that saw the highest year-
over-year increases with 312 per cent, 73 per cent and 60 per cent respectively. 

The Government of Saskatchewan's robust international engagement strategy
focuses on trade diversification and export promotion. Saskatchewan operates
eight international Trade and Investment Offices in China, India, Japan, Mexico,
Singapore, UAE, UK and Vietnam.

For more information, contact:

Robin Speer
Trade and Export Development
Regina
Phone: 306-519-5006
Email: robin.speer@gov.sk.ca

mailto:robin.speer@gov.sk.ca


Resources

Call for Applications for Infrastructure Canada:
Rural Transit Solutions Fund
Infrastructure Canada is now accepting applications for the Capital Projects
stream of the Rural Transit Solutions Fund.

The Rural Transit Solutions Fund is the first federal fund to target the
development of transit solutions in rural communities. It is making $250 million
in federal funding available over five years to support the development of locally-
driven and transit solutions that will help people living in rural communities get
to work, school and appointments. A minimum of 10% of the total fund amount
will be allocated to projects from Indigenous groups.

Eligible applicants can seek up to $3 million to help cover capital costs (e.g.
purchase of a vehicle or digital platforms); and up to $5 million to support zero-
emission transit solutions (e.g. for the purchase of a zero-emission vehicle(s)).

Applications for the Capital Project stream will be accepted until midnight, Pacific
time, April 7, 2022 through the online Applicant Portal, which can be accessed on
Infrastructure Canada’s website, along with other useful information to assist
with the application process. The applicant guide, which can also be found on the
website, provides detailed information on the Rural Transit Solutions Fund,
including applicant and project eligibility requirements, and guidance for
completing applications.

Any inquiries related to the Rural Transit Solutions Fund may be submitted to:
rtsf-fstcr@infc.gc.ca via email, or 1-833-699-2280 for the toll-free number. You
may also write to Infrastructure Canada, should you be interested in joining their
mailing list to receive RTSF program updates, including information on their
upcoming webinars that will take place in early March 2022.

Learn More / Apply
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Reminders

Active Transportation Fund - Call for Applications
On January 27, 2022, the Honourable Dominic LeBlanc, Minister of
Intergovernmental Affairs, Infrastructure and Communities, opened the call for
applications for the Active Transportation Fund, as well as other new funding
opportunities in support of public transit systems.
 
Infrastructure Canada will be accepting applications for both the planning and
capital funding streams of the Active Transportation Fund between
January 27, 2022 and March 31, 2022, at 7:00 P.M. EST. Applications from
eligible Indigenous recipients will be accepted on an ongoing basis.
 
The Active Transportation Fund’s goal is to generate economic, environmental
and social benefits for Canadians by increasing the amount, quality and usage of
active transportation infrastructure.
 
If you are an eligible recipient with a project that will support a modal shift away
from cars and towards active transportation, we invite you to submit your
application through the Applicant Portal. To assist potential applicants in
determining eligibility and preparing an application, guidance materials are
available on Infrastructure Canada’s website , including:
 

General information on the Active Transportation Fund, which includes
applicant and project eligibility requirements;
Answers to Frequently Asked Questions;
Instructions on how to apply , including:
The Applicant Guide; and
The Step-by-Step Guides for submitting an application.

Infrastructure Canada will be hosting weekly Webinars for interested potential
applicants, beginning on February 2nd, 2022. At these webinar sessions,
attendees will be provided with details on applicant and project eligibility, the
application process, and the evaluation process. There will also be an opportunity
to ask questions. A list of available sessions and links to register are available on
the Webinars for Potential Applicants  page.
 
The Active Transportation Fund team welcomes you to contact them in regard to
any questions you may have about the Active Transportation Fund or the
application process by sending an email to ATF-FTA@infc.gc.ca. Please be
advised that they will not be able to provide information on project eligibility

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001O0YyXYkzT_RaAsa_j5J_UEe6xZVGh_kFqTwICwpjn5U45kT7o4mEdDieS8TY9Qi1IYWOdGsvh-ErERKndLoKfV2uuVsP3WFTWlGFKBYgKeX4tD1z4GEVqCxtTj3uzashVs1q2Xj4bsH19chZWvTqNbXYQIsMFwEsT926oCCbo4E29ZZPHnt8JPQy0D_suplVvvj2lmh91IdKolFVMT2fI9Gzpcl3r2m2OZfeWh7cGDXFn1yumaTdE38vLCsACd7x2B-zWog1NuGD5DdD9UeEy2cvCLNv8UA3utnhT5kVtS7sgfJaPdygnnzw88dYvk1xWNn27_ECwgxUw7QakgOXIeN7pfl4V-sp_vG6q8EDNMtkADW1bTVWZ5K0xitr2rZQSwVyE9MO_eFf9Yw2rO-q4FTXTIddHgsfRdclo3XMb-L3zYCyESZlfiJ7QmgntEY9-1tmNbsePJJAsyn8MwYrgMORK7DRn5XUkJ-vIKNsP55RJ5yrVFBF3oqxGxn8pZcm_PsDWf1Vlt_hNwXwdXNSiVtuvzLs21Mo7d9ilRG85e-H55mywrPzv3q8kzfUV6zDGBjyxQjX5d4hhiGSFHlf1xt3AQ5sdqS8iFD398UjUAaLoZIosIzLsHB8t7DUUJFcfdtvZoSeVIfRN8COe3wFGhJePCYSIrLNc8DoEHA--5iOlCzCyjNLvU0w4EPf20JJumA3KX-v6NKt7vOGFJWOZ_UjyLQyK9fPGchLELDVdv4pJkha2BO6s_I9XIc-kr8EbnF12YWEboRvJbnlWrr1Qz3xXP80kuchtNTzSnFvLT0ebKmq5Vnpb-teyhyvB95HWNOgWjmxirqGT1TZe0l2bZtBl9AmeiK1bs7wkbh3ENkqgdMvw9kYIZ0Xb0Fxe0RkisgFvsVMfjXpoKU8mL2qA_jletUkN5ZsQhVoR1K-trZwoqhjnAqqdjQs-HpjMYHU-RfKQpawit_FGA3SoyvksvvTIt1_QrhQyeNrSyL_6u1pTvqPQE9SLrVKwEd8St-eIn23VGrhVKfjHMlxXiIhI0F65laTdH8nNYIrSKtLuxgZcis3W3YXFwdmZdeIhVMEkjP6nvWho8OKB2BfeoWo2sJni-ySmv1pNVFGiFzfvdKz9TsAKuCgQDKd40VT_0Rnm4FGlsaCIP6jhTFyeav2bgIV69o_UOR-WCD-8WV04zQ6fw9o0n4BRdg5t4J4xBSAIGtTmOUnthvo7lBsp9m4pIeL2Q-GiVXCkdNQ-_o8KSeNm0vi7EJCuQUoYfhGEajWkYjCH2FAaoIgySFb-lP9ZFkmzfx9S-rriNsTeEfSpQdutSv2IVKS4irHXAoRsQZP%26c%3DdEFLKhBuSfhduY1oBwd67ZYXeCURl7ni7fK1AeN3C5vZewTnPSGCWQ%3D%3D%26ch%3DTjxxf4u3aA5vjgpXlfHqMUFtDJJ8ALOfTMokDp4IZP1fYJide8NwJQ%3D%3D&data=04%7C01%7Ccoordinator%40sarm.ca%7C1ed55538197c4c0ad24608d9eb1c38dd%7C86754ba62a364f34b7fd4ff3fea3fb2c%7C0%7C0%7C637799328719215711%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=PEPtrJOtWzHrDPgLP0yax32YaFwEaSEF%2BnmHbp9RcpA%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D0017c0bn8uwzzjXBFs5cjQuh5rSLYm7U8N023dszIkirGbBfpDELDYSbRiHsYUjea04XIShgSObRfYo7MlC-fiYf886p1-U8EuEMK5GkbVlpVXPUcaOLHUTSUYqEt_1SyM8MtOPj9_IK86uzkCC44R9X7ai72RyUZSApEfpmV_NzKX-GoBCTqKPgWOPcIA4ogzs87c8ppTOCi1StQ46BBB2FH69wtWJQI6pa3Xq-HRBy2hD3XA4EPPtvFeFJWqF2b7hthkfmNBrPs9RcQ69k0afx1QeK6mgbI2eQPlwvF8aLTcmMckfGjqg5-S5Rc_y4ChLUGRjmJHjD7zcJW3WSI7DYvCcVdMG06h2uEVYZ5XHaUAFPkOKjqYfK4nYH-Dbt_b_e92r1T1QxEYjNDZj9XXBfyT9RmvFQCodql5v8yJVk7zw8oPuBtPzZXJlZHkAV5ox3UGtxBs1qSXo2CLtYo6K0g0M_nGBj987EB1cxRpLMVoWG_z2zniOUoKSBH78Q5Wb8EjH90WjC5qpbA0-Iz0EM7NaOe-Z2yH_eaaD1jxrc9tbCxMRIonriMOfpEKxnytEOA0B9_Kwaetw0_46rtEIhZyZbt9E_R-iOy4HdfLllZQPPGRHOEfhk4HMc6ZvqKWTJ3jj6-7irOr-Zxnr2qQEAVBdvdsv3HSZk2spKPD1y7DPxRyCaMN6Cw1laHsTCBm3eBDLD-PgFzi02X0tCgrHqpiwWKGQRihoDc1hh9foH7Javj5nbzQb8q0JYJu5eJkYYJhLdh6z_K6lPUTMv25Rbx8LXFc2Vghpf971NQAFvKsHy4SV_rbKmpI4H3QHkXXDeItiI5ffGU0T7l7addO1N90Uba5P35eZKpVgGwoSq9o%3D%26c%3D2sMCGvSrIGlSgb3WAXyfYgIBA1g8vI_7KDyqX4AHtA_goNQ_JWdPIw%3D%3D%26ch%3DqMDWbhPwzj8gY8mgUaR1EVKx9dZeMQx2DC2zmRJg6v9W57QzNjhtFQ%3D%3D&data=04%7C01%7Ccoordinator%40sarm.ca%7C1ed55538197c4c0ad24608d9eb1c38dd%7C86754ba62a364f34b7fd4ff3fea3fb2c%7C0%7C0%7C637799328719215711%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=fvRVpc%2Fzf1hKs1IRULD9PeDFA8%2BHPEpEq599QUDlEII%3D&reserved=0
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until an application is received in full through our project intake process. 

Learn More

Irrigation Program Application Deadline
Extensions
The Ministry of Agriculture values its relationship with stakeholders and the
feedback they receive from industry.
 
The Ministry of Agriculture would like to update you on changes to the Irrigation
Program deadlines that have been implemented to address concerns from
industry that the application deadline was too early, and irrigators are
experiencing delays in completing projects within the current program timelines
due to a variety of factors. To bridge the gap between the end of the Canadian
Agricultural Partnership and the Next Policy Framework, the deadline for
irrigation projects has been extended.
 

The deadline for Irrigation Development pre-approval applications has
been extended from Jan. 15, 2022 to Dec. 31, 2022.
The deadline for Irrigation Environmental Efficiency pre-approval
applications has been extended from Aug. 1, 2022 to Dec. 31, 2022.

 
Applicants will have up to 18 months from written project approval to submit a
claim under either program. The ministry is engaging with the industry to
develop options for the projects where construction will carry over pass March
31, 2023.
 
Information about the existing Irrigation Program can be found at
Saskatchewan.ca/CAP. Applicants should be encouraged to apply early and
submit their claims as soon as their projects are completed.
 
Any questions or concerns may be directed to Dianna Emperingham, Executive
Director of Crops and Irrigation or Mark Anderson, Executive Director of
Programs.
 
Contact information:

Mark Anderson
Government of Saskatchewan
Executive Director
Programs Branch, Ministry of Agriculture
Rm 329 – 3085 Albert Street
Regina SK S4S 0B1
Mark.anderson@gov.sk.ca
 
Dianna Emperingham
Government of Saskatchewan
Executive Director
Crops and Irrigation Branch, Ministry of Agriculture
Rm 101 – 3085 Albert Street
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Regina SK S4S 0B1
dianna.emperingham@gov.sk.ca

Learn More

Community Airport Partnership Program - Call for
Applications
The Government of Saskatchewan is now accepting applications for the
Community Airport Partnership (CAP) program. CAP is administered through the
Ministry of Highways. Under the program, communities can apply for up to
$275,000 in grants for rehabilitation and improvements. 
 
"Our community airports are important to our provincial economy," Highways
Minister Fred Bradshaw said. "The program provides grants to municipal
governments to improve community airports by helping offset costs associated
with rehabilitation and upgrades."
 
Community airports secure the safety of our communities through supporting
services like Air Ambulance and firefighting.
 
Projects are approved based on criteria focused on improving safety, extending
life cycle of the asset, airport utilization, economic benefits associated with the
project and partnership opportunities.
 
The Government of Saskatchewan contributed a record $1.5 million to
improvements at 17 community airports in the 2021-22 Budget. The additional
funds came from government's two-year $7.5 billion stimulus program.
 
Applications are now open for Community Airport Partnership grants available in
2022-23. Interested communities can apply
at www.saskatchewan.ca/residents/transportation/airports/community-
airport-partnership-cap-program. The deadline for applications is 5 pm on
March 13, 2022. 
 
Since 2007-08, the ministry has committed to investing more than $10.5 million
with a total of 42 different communities and RMs having benefited from the CAP
program.
 
For more information, contact:
 
Steve Shaheen
Highways
Saskatoon
Phone: 306-260-9159
Email: steve.shaheen@gov.sk.ca

Apply Now
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Heritage Conservation Branch Offering Free
Virtual Webinars
Starting March 1, 2022 the Heritage Conservation Branch within the Ministry of
Parks, Culture and Sport is offering free virtual webinars to the public. Each
webinar will be presented from 12:00pm to 1:00 pm CST.

Upcoming Webinars:

Tuesday, March 1, 2022 – Heritage Tourism
Thursday, March 3, 2022 – Historic Buildings as Business Assets
Tuesday, March 8, 2022 – Heritage and Community
Thursday, March 10, 2022 – Archaeological Heritage Projects

Registration is free, but pre-registration is required. Registration is available for
single or multiple webinars.

To register, please visit the  Webinar Series Registration site. Registrations will
be accepted until Wednesday, February 23, 2022.

Please note that the webinars are accredited for professional development
credits from the Saskatchewan Economic Development Alliance and the
Saskatchewan Professional Planners Institute.

If you have any questions, please contact the Heritage Conservation Branch at
306-787-2817 or historic.places@gov.sk.ca.

Learn More Register Now

Agriculture Student Scholarship
The Ministry of Agriculture is offering four scholarships for Grade 12 students
who are planning on pursuing post-secondary education in agriculture.
 
Deadline to apply is March 1, 2022
To learn more about the application process and eligibility, visit:

Learn More

To download the application form, visit: 

Download Application Form

Information

Government of Canada invests nearly $6.6 million
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to bring high-speed Internet to more than 2,500
households in Saskatchewan
The COVID-19 pandemic has transformed how we live, work, learn and do
business, and now more than ever, Canadians across the country need reliable
high-speed Internet to access services, supports and opportunities. Through the
Universal Broadband Fund’s (UBF) Rapid Response Stream, the Government of
Canada is taking immediate action to get people living in rural and remote
communities connected to high-speed Internet.
 
[On February 17, 2022] The Honourable Gudie Hutchings, Minister of Rural
Economic Development, together with the Honourable Dan Vandal, Minister of
Northern Affairs, Minister responsible for Prairies Economic Development
Canada and Minister responsible for the Canadian Northern Economic
Development Agency, announced nearly $6.6 million in funding for 10 projects
that will bring high-speed Internet to more than 2,500 households in rural
Saskatchewan. Funding will be allocated as follows:
 

$2.4 million for FlexNetworks for a project benefiting the communities of
Neuhorst, Bradwell, Shields, Thode, Neuanlange, and rural areas near the
village of Clavet
$1.29 million for Prairie Crocus Rural Internet for a project benefiting the
communities of Waterpark Estates, Eagle Ridge Country Estates, Aberdeen,
and Shields
$528,909 for Access Communications Co-operative Limited for a project
benefitting the communities of Macklin and Shaunavon
$458,271 for Muscowpetung Saulteaux Nation
$1.9 million for Beardy's & Okemasis Cree Nation

 
[February 17, 2022]’s announcement builds on the Government of Canada’s
progress toward making sure that 98% of Canadians have access to high-speed
Internet by 2026. As we work to rebuild from the pandemic, the
Government of Canada will continue to make investments in infrastructure to
build strong communities and a more competitive and resilient Canada for
everyone.
 
Contact:
 
Luka Vujic
Press Secretary
Office of the Minister of Rural Economic Development
T: (343) 571-9582
Luka.Vujic@ised-isde.gc.ca

Resources

The Prairie Grain Portal Town Hall Sessions
The Prairies are one of the most sophisticated and productive agricultural regions
in the world, yet outside of North America we are only known for our bulk-grain
exports. The primary bottleneck is simple: outside of our bulk-exports, our
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farmers have little to no global exposure, and real buyers will not materialize
when they don't know we are even here.
 
So, let’s talk about it! Join us for a virtual town hall meeting where we’ll share our
plans to facilitate direct-sales between producers and end-markets.
 
Registration link:

Tuesday, March 1st: https://www.prairiegrainportal.com/event-
details/pgp-virtual-town-hall-i
Thursday, March 3rd: https://www.prairiegrainportal.com/event-
details/pgp-virtual-town-hall-ii

 
Contact information: Adil Cubukgil, adil.cubukgil@outlook.com

Learn More

Reach Out To
Us

View Our
Programs

View Our
Resources

 ​

(306) 757-3577 l sarm@sarm.ca l www.sarm.ca
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